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CHAPTER MOXLYII.

AN ACT FOR VESTING IN THE AMERICAN PHILOSOPHICAL SOCIETY,
HELD AT PHILADELPHIA FOR THE PROMOTING USEFUL KNOWL-
EDGE, A CERTAIN LOT OF GROUND, BEING PART OF THE STATE
HOUSE SQUARE.

(SectionI, 1?. L.) Whereasit is expedientand properto give
all dueencouragementto societiesestablishedfor thepurpose
of advancingthe arts and sciencesand promulgatinguseful
knowledge:

And whereasit hathbeenrepresentedto us by theincorpo-
ratedPhilosophicalSociety held at Philadelphia,that for the
betteransweringthepurposeoftheir institutionit is necessary
that theyshouldhaveapublic hail, library andotheraccommo-
dations:

Andwhereasthesaidsocietyhaveprayedusto grantto them
andtheirsuccessorsa lot of groundsuitableandconvenientfor
erectinga hail andother buildingsnecessaryfor their accom-
modation;

Therefore:
[SectionI.] (SectionII, P. L.) Be it enactedandit is hereby

enactedby theRepresentativesof theFreemenof theCommon-
wealth of Pennsylvaniain GeneralAssemblymet, and by the
authorityof thesame,Thata certainlot orpieceof ground,be-
ing part of the statehousesquaresituatedon thewestsideof
Fifth street, and beginning ninety-six feet southwardfrom
ChestnutstreetandthenceextendingalongFifth streetafore-
said, seventyfeet south towardsWalnut street,thencewest-
wardly on theStateHousesquarefifty feet, the~icenorthward
in a line parallel to Fifth streetseventyfeet,andthenceeast-
ward fifty feet to the placeof beginning,shall and herebyis
given andgrantedto andvestedin theAmericanPhilosophical

• Society held at Philadelphiafor promotinguseful&nowledge,
to haveandto hold thesaid1~tof groundto thesaidAmerican
PhilosophicalSocietyandtheir successorsforever;for thepur-
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poseof erectingthereona hall, libraryandsuchotherbuildings
or apartmentsasthesaidsocietymaythink necessaryfor their
properaccommodation.

[SectionII.] (SectionIII, P. L.) Providedalways and it is
theintentionandmeaningof this actthatthesaidlot of ground
shallnotbesold, leasedor transferredby thesaidPhilosophical
Society or their successors,to any otherpersonor personsor
bodies corporate,nor shall the samebe applied by the said
societyto any otheruseor purposebut that of erectingbuild-
ingsfor theaccommodationof thesaidsocietyashereinbefore
specified.

PassedMarch 28, 1785. Reco~’dedL. B. No. 2, p. 484. Seethe

Act of AssemblypassedMarch 17, 1786, Chapter1211.

CHAPTER MCXLVIII.

AN ACT FOR THE RELIEF OF INSOLV~NTDEBTORS NOW CONFINEDIN

THE SEVERAL GAOLS OF THIS COMMONWEALTH.

(SectionI, P. L.) Whereasapplicationhathbeenmadeby pe-
tition to this housefrom a considerablenumberof prisoners
confinedin divers gaolswithin this statefor debt, to be dis-
chargedfrom furtherconfinement:

And whereas many through misfortuneand .unavoidable
lossesarebecomewholly unableto dischargetheseveraldebts
dueto thecommonwealthaswell asto individuals:

And whereasthe twenty-eighthsectionof the constitution
provides,“That the personof a debtor,where thereis not
strongpresuniptionof fraud shall not be continuedin prison
afterdeliveringup bonafideall his estaterealandpersonalfor
theuseof his creditors,” thereforein conformity to the afore-
said sectionof theconstitution:

[SectionI.] (SectionII, P. L.) Be it enactedandit is hereby
enactedby the Representativesof the Freemenof the Com-
monwealthof Pennsylvaniain GeneralAssemblymet, andby


